Town of Cary Monthly Meeting
March 12, 2019 approved

The regular monthly meeting of the Town of Cary Board was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Cary Town Hall.
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Patrick after the Pledge of Allegiance. Those present were
Chairman Jim Patrick, Supervisor Dennis Brunner, Treasurer Barb Schmidt & Clerk Pat Lippert. Late arrival, Tim
Ecker. Also 2 other people present.

Dennis made a motion to accept the minutes, Jim seconded. Motion passed.
Dennis made a motion to accept the treasurer report. Jim seconded. Motion passed.

Public Input: A couple of taxpayers said that the scraping of the ice on side roads worked well.

Old Business: A local resident was found to clean the town hall.

It was decided to set up for the WI Towns Association at the town Hall at 4:00 p.m. on the day of the meeting.
A representative of Scott Construction and Nancy Turyk, from the University Ext. would be the speakers.
Security of the town property was discussed; Sheriff reported no information about who removed the old
street signs from the town’s property. Sheriff is holding the case open.

The furnace in the main shop has been serviced removing the carbon buildup.

Sheets showing how the new Excel program for the clerk would work were passed out.

The Annual Report for 2018 was signed.

Equipment: Hilco delivered the truck plow blades that were ordered. They cost more, but are thicker, and
show less wear. Welding plates on the bottom is extending the life of the shoe.

Roads: Our town patrolman has spent many hours plowing this month. The first use of the carbide toothed
blade went well.

Chairman discussed the Bridge Inspection report.

New Business: 2 people attended the workshop at Neillsville put on by WI. Towns Association. A Towns
Officers Handbook was purchased. A Handbook Manual for the clerk position will be ordered.

Heather Gehrt, treasurer of Wood County, wrote a note of thanks to the treasurer and clerk for the good job
done during tax season.

March 12" about 6:30 the snow let go on the roof of the Town Hall, and took down the railing

by the handicap ramp. A discussion followed questioning if the clips did their work.

A discussion was held in regard to the financial statement received from the Pittsville Fire Department and
EMS.in regard to expenses.

Dennis made a motion to pay bills, Jim seconded, motion passed. Checks #9184 to 9196 were written out for
the amount of $9,569.91

Annual Meeting and April Board Meeting will be held on the 3™ Tuesday of April 16", 2019 at the Cary Town
Hall. State Statutes set the annual meeting date for the third Tuesday in April.

Meeting ended at 8:30 p.m.
Patricia Lippert, Clerk



